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NEWSLETTER July 1, 2024   
Editor – Allen Grizzard-Paul      

Tuesday. July 2, 5:30 pm – Members Meeting at the Sportsman. 

 

July 3 to July 6 – International Convention in Denver, Colorado.  Darryl will be our delegate attending 

this convention and he will be voting on our behalf.  

 

Thursday, July 4, 3:00pm to 9:00pm – Rock & Country Jam & Firework Celebration.  Non-stop 

Rock ‘N Country Music, Free Fun Zone, Ber & Wine Garden, Food & Vendor Booths. This is being put 

on by Simi Valley Kiwanis and they would like help if anyone is available that day.  It will be held at 

Rancho Santa Susana Community Park, 5005 E Los Angeles Avenue. If you would like to volunteer, go to 

www.simivalleykiwanis.com 

 

July 10 to July 14 – Heritage Days Midsummer Fiesta where we will be running BINGO on the 

Thursday Night and possibly have an Information Booth on the Weekend.  Hopefully we have our SLP 

clubs helping the Organizers during that week as they did a fantastic job last year. 

 

July 11, 4:00 pm to 9:00 pm – BINGO – Yes, we will be working the BINGO at the Heritage Days 

Fiesta.  The set-up is on the field behind the Art School.  Please help with this event.  We will be selling 

the cards from 4 to 6 pm and the BINGO gamed will be from 6 to 9 pm.  

 

Saturday, July 20, 1-5pm – KIWIN’S Turquoise Division and Division 42 Key Club hope to be 

holding their Officer Training Conference at Rancho Campana HS. Although this has still to be 

confirmed, please make a note of the date as we will need chaperons to sit in on the different training 

sessions. 

 

Thursday, July 25, 5:00-8:00pm – This will be the second Food Truck Event at Camarillo House and 

we will be there to give small toys to the kids and hopefully promote Kiwanis to their parents. 

 

Saturday, September 14, Lunch – Governors Visit and Division Installation.  This year it will be held 

at Cal Lutheran University, Thousand Oaks.   

 

Friday October 25: - Club Installation Dinner.  More information to follow. 

 

Sunday, October 27, Noon to 4:00 pm – Adolfo Camarillo Birthday Party at the Ranch House. We 

will have another information booth at this event. 

 

 

Last Week’s Event 
 

Last Tuesday we had 8 members at our meeting.  On Thursday evening, John, Linda, our newest member, 

Pat Corwin, Karen, and myself manned an information table at Camarillo House.  We had lots of small 

toys to hand out to kids, gave out car seat stickers to their parents, and made sure anyone who stopped by 

new what Kiwanis was all about.  There were numerous food trucks to pick from and the band played a 

great mixture of music. It even got Pat, Linder and her granddaughter dancing.  Another very pleasant 
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night in the great city of Camarillo.  Don’t worry if you missed it, as we will be back there again on 

Thursday, July 28. 

     

         John and Pat manning our information table   John watching our dancing Kiwanians  

On Friday afternoon, I joined 28 KIWIN’S at their end of the years banquet and Lt. Governor, Sheila’s 

first DCM of the new SLP years. This was also a chance for the graduating KIWIN’S to say their 

farewells.  Last years leadership team are a tough act to follow, but Lt. Governor, Sheila has a great new 

board and I am sure it is going to be another successful year. The outgoing Presidents final duty was to 

give their club award certificates to last month’s deserving club members. 

    

       Outgoing and incoming KIWIN’S group photo        Past President Lauren’s final duty 

    

     The new Turquoise Div Board Members   A final get together of retiring members 



The banquet food was very tasty and they raise money selling Boba drinks 


